
Newsletter Edition 10 – October 2020  

Cabbage Tree Road Sand Quarry  

Welcome to Edition 10 of the Cabbage Tree Road Sand Quarry Newsletter. The 

purpose of this newsletter is to provide the community with an update on how the 

project is progressing and inform the Community of upcoming events. Its business as 

usual since our last newsletter with the exception of the continued Covid-19 cautions.  

OPERATING HOURS 

As a reminder the approved operating hours for the quarry are as presented below, 

extracted from Schedule 3 of the Consent;  

 

At present we are not trading on Saturday’s, however maintenance, training or minor 

works may occur on Saturdays as required in accordance with the consent so there 

may be some activity onsite. Trading on Saturday’s will be subject to market demand 

NOMINATIONS CALLED FOR NEW MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY CONSULTATIVE 

COMMITTEE 

The Chairman on the Consultative Community Committee Mr John Turner has 

requested that nominations be called to add further members to join the Cabbage 

Tree Road Sand Quarry Consultative Community Committee. This is a formal process 

and is described in the attached advertisement which will be publish in the Port 

Stephens Examiner on Thursday 22nd October 2020. If you are interested to become a 

part of the committee, please refer to the advertisement and feel free to email Mr 

John Turner to discuss the role or request further information. His contact details are 

provided in the advertisement attached. 
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SECURITY 

The quarry site is under 24 hour 7 day per week monitored surveillance which will 

remain in place. We are happy to report we have no incidents to date.  

Residents may also witness mobile security patrols being undertake randomly on 

weekday mornings between 5am and 6am by BSMS Security. This is in accordance 

with Condition 24 Traffic Management Plan, item (d); 

  

           

We are please to report no incidents or anomalies have occurred since patrols 

commenced.   

ACCESSING THE SITE AND YOUR SAFETY 

WSS would like to remind the community that the property on which the quarrying is 

occurring is an operating quarry. For your safety, no unauthorised access is permitted 

on the land. If you would like to access the site, please contact the quarry manager, 

who will, where possible, assist with your request.  

ENIRONMENTAL MONITORING  

WSS is currently undertaking environmental reporting in accordance with the Consent 

and the EPL with results and reporting being published periodically on the web site.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT US 

If you have any comments or would like more information, or have any questions or 

feedback relating to the Cabbage Tree Road Project, please contact:  

Paul Bourne  

Quarry Manager  

M 0402 648 079    
E paul@newcastlesand.com.au 

ABOUT WILLIAMTOWN SAND 

Williamtown Sand Syndicate Pty Ltd is a Newcastle based privately funded 

investment business utilising local employees, contractors, consultants, resources 

and suppliers of services to undertake this project. 
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